September 01, 2020

     
The September 01, 2020 Board Meeting was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by President Keneipp. The Meeting was conducted at Good Shephard Lutheran Church located at 101 East Garfield, Minier, IL in order to maintain social distancing guidelines recommended by the CDC and Governor. 
     
Trustees present: Dial, Williams, Frazier, Swartzendruber, Tarbuck.

Trustees absent:  Richards.
    
 Also present: Chief Daryl Weseloh, Supt. of Public Works Schopp, Ken Silverthorne.

Tarbuck recited the Oath of Office.


Introductions were provided by Mayor Keneipp. 


A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Williams to approve the 08.18.2020 Board Meeting Minutes. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Williams, Dial, Tarbuck, Swartzendruber. Nays: None.
Chief Weseloh addressed the board. A portable radio was taken to Ragan Communications for repair. The radio is no longer repairable and is outdated. Alternate options are being explored. All fire victims have gone through donations and taken what they need and can store. The food that remained is being donated to the local food pantry. Various leftover items will be distributed between local thrift stores and two local domestic violence shelters. 2013 squad car is back on the road. All fire victims have found temporary housing.  
Schopp addressed the board and stated that the crosswalk at Stringtown has been completed. Signs are up and the concrete is finished. They have started replacing the sidewalk at 216 S. Minier. Public Works has been restriping streets and parking lots.  Lead and copper results came back good. Schopp commented further on additional water sampling. Limbs were removed from trees at Olympia West Park. Mowing will need to be scheduled during specific times at the school.

 A motion was made by Williams and seconded by Frazier to Approve Monthly Bills as Presented and Allowed; General Fund $32,169.66; Water/Sewer $3,571.84. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Williams, Dial, Tarbuck, Swartzendruber. Nays: None. 

A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Williams to Approve Zoning Board Decision to Rezone Newly Annexed Parcels. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Williams, Dial, Tarbuck, Swartzendruber. Nays: None. 

The motion for November 03 Election Day State Holiday was tabled until the next meeting.

Swartzendruber commented that there was some growing concern over children riding bikes and playing in the Nutrien Ag parking lot. Grain trucks travel through there regularly during this time of year and the company is considering putting up a temporary fence.


The clerk discussed different alternatives regarding the line of credit with First Farmers State Bank. This item will be on the next agenda.

Mayor Keneipp stated that the Kiwanis Club will be hosting the Minier Christmas Parade on November 28 at 3:00 pm. Robert informed Mayor Keneipp that the inspection at Westside Park went well. Outdoor learning seems to be going great at Olympia West. There was brief discussion regarding Bulldogs Soccer. There has been no representative from the team or organization that has reached out to the Village or returned calls. At this point, there is no plan in place for the soccer team to use Westside Park. 

A motion to adjourn at 8:13 pm was made by Williams and seconded by Frazier.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Williams, Dial, Tarbuck, Swartzendruber. Nays: None.
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Village Clerk 
